

Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Special Meeting Minutes

January 17, 2018
The special meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  Present were Commissioner Thomson, Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  34 community members which included 9 firefighters were also in attendance.
The purpose of this meeting was that the public asked for a special meeting of the board to discuss the issues the fire department is having with daytime staffing.  
Firefighter Dave Swint and Firefighter Richard Canapo gave a presentation on call statistics.  They also reported on a vote the firefighter association had pertaining to what they want to see happen within the department.  The vote of the firefighters showed that they agreed having a staff of three firefighters would be ideal for daytime coverage.

The community members brainstormed other ideas to solve our staffing issue:  

Recruitment Day 

Contract with the City of Mount Vernon

Form a Citizen’s Advisory Board

Use Cadets

Refinance Bond

Hire Non-Combat Firefighters

Hire Full Time Firefighters to be on call during their days off
The commissioners asked for volunteers for the Citizen’s Advisory Committee.  Mark Pearson, Tammie Grobschmidt, Jana Hanson, Wes Miller, Brian Smith, Chad Harris, Jeff Presmo and Andrea Xaver signed up but the meetings are open to everyone.  They set a meeting for February 26th at 6:00 p.m. at Big Lake Station One.
The next community meeting is scheduled for March 21st at 6:00 p.m. at Big Lake Station One.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
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Steve Harmon, Commissioner Chair


